Minutes of the Pedals Meeting held at 7.30pm in the Vat & Fiddle Public House, Queens Bridge Road, Nottingham on Monday, 16th February, 2015.

Present: Hugh McClintock (Chair for this meeting), Arthur Williams, David Easley, Iain Lane, Coral Simpson, Susan Young (second part). Guests from NTU Architectural Technology “Cycle City” project team: Rizwan Aboobakker and Mohammed Ravat.
Apologies were received from: Jon Avis, Roy Wilson, Peter Briggs, Roland & Hilary Backhouse, David Lally, Andrew Martin.
Minutes of January Meeting were agreed. 

Matters Arising and Updates: 
Update on proposed Foot/Cycle bridge (Trent Lane to Lady Bay):

Work is well underway on the a feasibility study, and a draft is to be discussed at the next Steering Group meeting, on 4 March, Hugh reported. This can then be used as a basis for persuading Rushcliffe BC and City and County Councils to support the plan and help secure3 funding. Potential funding could come through the City Bridge Estate fund and through Sustrans, if they succeed with their current efforts to persuade the DfT to provide funding for a second round of Connect 2-type projects.
Tram line audit of cycle facilities: Date provisionally set for Wed 25th Feb. Further meetings may well be needed, for both routes.
Space for Cycling: Idea of putting together a list of Ward Asks discussed – we have some items from wish-lists that have been compiled a few years ago, though it may be difficult to get an even spread of responses for all wards in the City, in time. Agreed that it would therefore be better to concentrate on a shorter list of more general requests (key points), which Iain agreed to draft, in the light of similar approaches by other local campaign groups. He will circulate it before next month’s meeting for further discussion.

Agreed that targeting the City as a Local Highway Authority was more important than the adjoining Boroughs. For Rushcliffe it is probably too early to get a commitment to the proposed bridge. It is important to note that district councils have a limited role in relation to highways and cycling issues. What will be higher priority will be to work towards the County Council elections in May 2016.

Meanwhile, there is a separate ‘wish list’ exercise underway in relation to Rushcliffe Borough following a recent meeting which Hugh had had with Paul Hillier and Jan Witko of the County Council about possible use of developer contributions for cycling improvements relating to the future major housing development proposals now to go ahead in the Tollerton-Gamston area, including ones of specific benefit to improved access routes to the proposed foot-cycle bridge.
Hugh had now agreed to revise our wish list for Rushcliffe, last updated in 2009, in the light of these developments, and with a clear indication of our priority requests, and with reference to the main strategic ‘cycling corridors’ in the West Bridgford area. Hugh asked for anyone else interested in contributing to this review to let him know asap.

Reports on recent meetings:
CDG: Cycling Ambition Grant proposals – these need to go out to consultation, at which time we can submit detailed comments.
Leen valley ‘Causeway’ route between Old Basford and Wilkinson Street (Radford) is now complete. An official opening is planned.

Bennerley viaduct. Sustrans are supporting a project to refurbish this and join it into other cycle routes on old railway tracks, including links to the new station to be (re-)opened at Ilkeston. The project is dependent on heritage lottery funding.
Finance: There are some savings in Triodos account which we should consider how best these can be used. Hugh raised the possibility of making a small contribution to the feasibility study for the proposed bridge. There was general support for this, but a final decision should wait until costs and other funding is known.
Future Pedals Meeting plans:

March meeting. Paddy Tipping will be here as guest speaker. Hugh will follow up with CTC nationally to find out any progress on the Road Justice campaign. Other members should be encouraged to attend to give a good audience. 
AGM: Andrew M has booked the Friends Meeting House for the AGM on 28th March. Andrew M wishes to stand down as Chair; Roland no longer wishes to continue as publicity officer, while Hilary is willing to continue as membership secretary. There is also an issue as to whether more people could help with updating the web site. David E is already helping with this, but said that a reasonable knowledge of Wordpress is required in order to make significant changes.
Ideas for future meetings - one could be around the good cycling practice needed when negotiating tram tracks, and especially on approaching tram stops – Hugh will contact Ridewise to find out whether someone is available in May to attend the monthly meeting. 

There has been an appeal for ideas for cycling events from Alan Hudson, Sustrans ranger in Newark. Hugh has circulated this to active members.
Various measures on canal towpath: Sean McGinley of the CRT said that they are planning to put signs and maybe rumble strips to slow cyclists down. Hugh will pass on comments that strips may cause a tripping/slipping hazard and that the problem of conflict between cyclists and other users should ease when the new Castle Boulevard facility is completed.
Rizwan and Mohammed presented some of their ideas for improving cycling in Nottingham City centre, which they are carrying out as a group project at NTU. Their emphasis is on designing car-free or car-light routes across or around the city centre. Other Pedals members are encouraged to fill in the survey that they have created (available online). Hugh agreed to circulate the link.

Meeting closed at 9.30 pm.

